#### ENGLISH AUDIOPEDIA SUPPLEMENTARY MATERIALS

#### WHAT A PROUD MOMENT!

#### A. IDENTIFICATION

Code	:	05/EAP/X SMA
Theme	:	Historic Events
Subtheme	:	Historic Events in Modern Indonesia
Social Function	:	To retell a historic event
Grade	:	Grade X Senior High School

# B. KEY VOCABULARY

aircraft (noun)	:	pesawat udara (pesawat, helicopter, dll)
manufactured (verb 2)	:	memproduksi
flight (noun)	:	penerbangan
cheers (noun)	:	sorak sorai
prototype (noun)	:	purwa-rupa/bentuk dasar
monetary crisis (noun phrase)	:	krisis moneter
successors (noun)	:	penerus

# C. MONOLOGUE SCRIPT

Have you ever been on a plane before? You must be familiar with that sound. What planes do you usually see at the airport? Boeing, or Airbus? You're right. Boeing and Airbus planes are the most widely used aircraft in the world. But do you know our country has also manufactured airplanes?

It was a bright morning at Husein Sastra Negara Airport in Bandung on 10 August 1995, when President Suharto, the First Lady Tien Suharto, and many other leading figures in the country were present. They gathered at the airport tower to witness the first Indonesian aircraft flight. It was my flight. I am N 250 Gatotkaca. The name "Gatotkaca" was inspired by the name of a famous Javanese puppet character, who is famous for his flying ability.

The airport tower resounded with cheers and applause as my pilot Erwin Danuwinata and my co-pilot Sumarwoto managed to get me up into the sky. Some even broke down in tears and hugged each other after seeing the plane they had been working so hard on for years, finally flying. What a

proud moment!

I was initiated by Habibie, the Research and Technology Minister at the time, who dreamt of building an Indonesian aircraft industry. The letter N in my name N250 represents Nurtanio, the company's nickname, whereas number 2 signifies the double engine and 50 means 50 passengers. The company planned to produce more advanced aircrafts based on my prototype, but sadly it was cancelled the following year due to the monetary crisis in Asia.

The cancellation didn't stop PT Dirgantara Indonesia, the new name of the company, from producing Indonesian aircraft after the situation improved. Now, they're manufacturing my successors; N219, a remote area transportation aircraft; NC212, a civilian and military aircraft; N235, a multi-purpose aircraft; and CN295, a military aircraft for military operations and humanitarian missions.

adapted from https://www.indonesian-aerospace.com/ and Indonesia poenja tjerita

# D. EXERCISES

Task 1: Explore

Answer the questions by choosing A, B, C, D or E.

- 1. What is the objective of the speaker?
  - A. to promote Indonesian aircraft
  - B. to discuss different types of airplanes
  - C. to describe the N 250 Gatotkaca airplane
  - D. to retell the story of the first Indonesian airplane flight
  - E. to explain the meaning of the name "N250 Gatotkaca"
- "The airport tower resounded with cheers and applause as my pilot Erwin Danuwinata and my copilot Sumarwoto managed to get me up into the sky."

The word "applause" in this sentence has the same meaning as....

- A. cry
- B. yell
- C. praise
- D. appreciation
- E. handclapping
- 3. "The cancellation didn't stop PT Dirgantara Indonesia, the new name of the company, from producing Indonesian aircrafts after the situation improved. Now, they're manufacturing my

successors; N219, a remote area transportation aircraft; NC212, a civilian and military aircraft; N235, a multi-purpose aircraft; and CN295, a military aircraft for military operations and humanitarian missions."

What is the main idea in these sentences?

- A. the recent production of PT Digantara Indonesia
- B. the types of aircraft produced by PT Dirgantara Indonesia
- C. the names of the aircraft produced by PT Dirgantara Indonesia
- D. the determination of PT Dirgantara to produce Indonesian aircraft
- E. the new name of the company that manufactures Indonesian aircraft

# Key Answer

- 1. D. to retell the story of the first Indonesian airplane flight
- 2. E. handclapping
- 3. D. the determination of PT Dirgantara to produce Indonesian aircraft

# Task 2: Explore

Answer the questions by choosing A, B, C, D or E.

- 1. How might the speaker influence listeners?
  - A. They will be proud to be Indonesian.
  - B. They will try to fly on an N250 Gatotkaca.
  - C. They will be encouraged to become Indonesian pilots.
  - D. They no longer want to fly on Boeing and Airbus planes.
  - E. They will be attracted to visit their local airport.
- 2. What does the speaker mean by saying, "The company planned to produce more advanced aircraft based on my prototype, but sadly it was cancelled the following year due to the monetary crisis in Asia."?
  - A. The N250 prototype evolved into more advanced aircraft.
  - B. The speaker is sad to learn of Asia's monetary crisis.
  - C. The company had planned to cancel the N250 production.
  - D. The advanced version of the N250 aircraft was never produced.
  - E. Asia's monetary crisis never influenced the cancellation of N250 production.

- 3. According to the speaker, why did the people who gathered in Husein Sastranegara airport feel proud?
  - A. Indonesia's first airplane succeeded to fly.
  - B. The pilot and co-pilot of N250 managed to fly the plane.
  - C. The tower was successful in handling the first flight of N250.
  - D. They gathered with the President and Indonesia's First Lady.
  - E. The President and the First Lady were happy to witness the flight.

#### Key Answer

- 1. A. They will be proud to be Indonesian.
- 2. D. The advanced version of the N250 aircraft was never produced.
- 3. A. Indonesia's first airplane succeeded to fly.

# Task 3: Apply

Answer the questions by choosing A, B, C, D or E.

- 1. Which group of words has a similar meaning?
  - A. initiated, began, requested
  - B. initiated, started, pioneered
  - C. initiated, established, asked
  - D. initiated, demanded, founded
  - E. initiated, prepared, instructed
- 2. "The airport tower resounded with cheers and applause as my pilot Erwin Danuwinata and my copilot Sumarwoto managed to get me up into the sky. Some even broke down in tears and hugged each other after seeing the plane they had been working so hard on for years, finally flying. What a proud moment!"

Which is the most suitable proverb for this event?

- A. Success is a journey, not a destination.
- B. At the end of hardship comes happiness.
- C. Work is our business; its success is God's.
- D. He who attempts too much seldom succeeds.
- E. Success is not what you have but who you are.

Key Answer

- 1. B. initiated, started, pioneered
- 2. B. At the end of hardship comes happiness.

# Task 4: Present

Listen to the audio and do the following activities. You may choose the ones that you like most or the activities that your teacher has assigned to you.

- 1. Listen to the audio again and summarise it in the form of an infographic.
- 2. If you were Habibie, what would you do when you learned that the production of the aircraft failed because of the monetary crisis?
- 3. In a group of 4, explore a historic event near your school or your house. Research the event's history, compose a recount text about it, and retell it in video format.

#### Key Answer

1. Use the following student checklist to prepare your infographic.

Retelling Element	Description	Checkmark
Structure/sequence	I use the structure of a recount text	
	1. orientation	
	2. events	
	3. re-orientation (optional)	
Content/Detail	I put important information in the infographic.	
	1. introduction of the event (what, when, where, who)	
	2. the background of the event	
	3. the series of events	
Language	1. I use punctuation correctly.	
	2. I use the correct spelling.	
	3. I use simple past tense.	
Design	I use graphics which are:	
	1. attractive	
	2. represent the information	

Example: (made with Canva; you may use PosterMyWall or other applications as well)

# THE HISTORICAL FLIGHT OF N250 GATOTKACA

#### The D-Day

It was held at Husein Sastra Negara Airport in Bandung on 10 August 1995. Attended by President Suharto, the First Lady, Habibie and many other leading figures in Indonesia.

> FOLLOW - UP The production was cancelled the following year due to the monetary crisis in Asia.

#### About N 250 Gatotkaca

It was initiated by Habible. N in N250 represents Nurtanio, the company's nickname, number 2 signifies the double engine and 50 means 50 passengers. 'Gatotkaca' was inspired by the name of a famous flying Javanese puppet character.



#### The Flight

The first flight was successful. Pilot Erwin Danuwinata and copilot Sumarwoto succeded to get the plane into the sky.

PROGRESS PT Dirgantara Indonesia started producing Indonesian aircraft after the situation improved.

#### N250 SUCCESSORS



2. You should be able to state your programs/strategies and explain the details.

Example:

If I were Habibie, I would try to save the program and continue the plane's production. I would try to find investors from foreign countries, for example, Germany, where he spent his professional life in aircraft production. Crowdfunding (Gotong royong) would be another possibility for the funding.

3. Use the following student checklist to prepare your talk on video project.

Category	Description	Checkmark
Content	I include detail information in the talk	
	1. Introduction of the event (what, who, when, where, why)	
	2. Events in chronological order	
	3. Conclusion/comment/impression of the event	
Grammar	1. I use simple past tense.	
	2. I use conjunctions.	
Vocabulary	I use well-chosen vocabulary.	
Pronunciation and	1. I use clear pronunciation.	
Intonation	2. I use appropriate intonation.	
Fluency	1. I speak without hesitation.	
	2. I speak with an audible volume.	

# E. REFERENCES

Daras, R. (2016). Indonesia Poenja Tjerita (Cetakan Pertama.). Yogyakarta: Bentang

- Kementerian Pendidikan dan Kebudayaan. (2016). Bahasa Inggris SMA.MA/SMK/MAK X (Rev). Jakarta: Kementerian Pendidikan dan Kebudayaan.
- Kementerian Pendidikan dan Kebudayaan. (2016). Peraturan Menteri Pendidikan dan Kebudayaan Republik Indonesia Nomor 24 Tahun 2016. Jakarta: Kementerian Pendidikan dan Kebudayaan.
- Prihastiwi, Heny. (2020). GBIM JM English Audiopedia, What a proud moment!. Yogyakarta: Balai Pengembangan Media Radio Pendidikan dan Kebudayaan.
- BJ Habibie is the inventor of the fractured theory of aircraft that was applied to prevent the plane from being destroyed during flight. tersedia di https://www.indonesianaerospace.com/news/detail/756\_sumbangsih%20bj%20habibie%20untuk%20dunia%20penerba ngan%20bj%20habibie%20merupakan%20penemu%20teori%20keretakan%20pesawat%20yang %20diterapkan%20untuk%20mencegah%20pesawat%20hancur%20saat%20terbang. diakses tanggal 30 April 2020.